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From the Principal 
Remembrance Day Assembly 

A special Remembrance Day assembly was held on 
Monday last week. The 11th hour of the 11th day of 

the 11th month, the moment when 
hostilities ceased on the Western Front in 
1918, is a time to remember those who 

died or suffered for Australia's cause in all 
wars and armed conflicts. The ceremony was a 
solemn opportunity for the students to reflect on 

the contributions that many have made to ensure 
Australia is the country it is today. Thank you to 
Brendan Young for coordinating this event and the 
SRC students who ran the assembly and shared a 
historical perspective of the significance and impact 
of war. 

Year 12 Graduation 

It was lovely to see Year 12 2019 dressed in their 
formal attire for the NBSC Manly Campus Year 12 
Graduation ceremony, held last Wednesday 
afternoon in the Freshwater Senior Campus 
Gymnasium. Along with achievements being 
formally acknowledged, it was a relaxing and 
enjoyable celebration of the completion of high 
school. The afternoon included some wonderful 
musical items by our Jazz Orchestra and 
refreshments organised by Year 11 parents before 
the students headed to their formal in the evening.  

 

 

Thank you to our special guests; Mr Tristan Tulloch 
from Macquarie University, Ms Lauren Ribbon from 
The University of Sydney and Ms Denise Goldstein 
from Freshwater Community Bank. Additionally 
thank you to our wonderful Manly Campus staff who 
coordinated this special event, in particular Kathy 
O’Sullivan, Lina Izossimova and Wendy Monteleone. 
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NESA Nominations in HSC Practical Components 

Congratulations to the following students who 
received NESA nominations in their HSC Practical 
Components for exemplary work.  

• Dance - Callback: Neve Morgan, as well as Year 
11 accelerated students Mia Kha and Colina 
Zhang  

• Music - ENCORE: Maia Hopf, Hanano Kijima and 
Elden Loomes  

• Design & Technology - Shape: Luke Nelson and 
Kelly Walters  

• Visual Arts - ARTEXPRESS: Moe Iwasawa, Hayley 
Gayfer and Harry Peters 

A special mention to Kaya Vuletic who, along with 
the above mentioned ARTEXPRESS nominees had 
their work selected for Express Yourself, a selection 
of works from Northern Beaches schools, selected by 
the Manly Art Gallery Curator. This exhibition will be 
held in March 2020. 

Please see the page of photos of all Manly Campus 
HSC Visual Art students Major Body of Works at the 
end of my newsletter article. 

Year 10  

With Year 10 examinations and assessments 
completed, students will be participating in either 
Work Experience or Australian Business Week (ABW) 
next week. Both of these programs provide students 
with invaluable experiences and insights into the 
world of work and business development. At ABW, 
our students will be working in teams with students 
from each of the other NBSC campuses to develop a 
business model, plan and campaign to promote a 
product that they have identified as fulfilling a need 
in society. Thank you to Ms Rixon and Ms Colby for 
organising and coordinating both of these 
worthwhile experiences. 

Year 9 Camp 

After delays due to bushfires and a relocation from 
Forster to Morisset, Year 9 finally departed on their 
much-anticipated camp on Monday morning. With 
activities ranging from sailing and kayaking to high 
ropes and the flying fox, year 9 had a fantastic and 
busy time building harmony and testing themselves. 
The highlight was the commando expedition on the 
second night, with students trying to, and eventually 

beating, the teachers in the darkness of the bush 
setting. The camp also provide an opportunity for 
students to develop their leadership skills through 
training for future programs such as peer support. 
All students represented the school with maturity 
and enthusiasm. The staff at the camp were 
impressed with the range of talents that our 
students demonstrated.  

A big thank you to Mr Crooks and Ms Rixon, for their 
coordination of the event, the office staff for their 
administration support and also to Mr Forsyth, Dr 
Molnar, Ms Truong, Mr Nguyen, Ms Prideaux-Remin, 
and Mr Newcomb who ensured the camp was such a 
success. 

Strings Soiree and Jazz Night Out 

I had the pleasure of attending both the Strings 
Soiree and the Jazz Night Out last Friday and 
Saturday evenings. Both events were an outstanding 
showcase of Manly Campus musical talent and 
testament to the depth of talent at our school. 
Congratulations to all musicians for the impressive 
and entertaining performances on both evenings 
and particularly to those who performed both 
nights. Special thanks go to Brian Buggy, Elizabeth 
Scott and Craig Driscoll for their enthusiastic, expert 
guidance of the String Ensemble, Chamber Orchestra 
and Jazz Bands throughout the year and to our Year 
12 students who once again shared their impressive 
talent with the audiences. 

  String Soiree at Mosman Art Gallery – 4 x photos top left, 
Jazz Night Out at Dee Why RSL, right  
and bottom 



 

Australian Mathematics Competition Results 

Congratulations to the 25 Year 7 to 10 students who 
gained High Distinctions in the Australian 
Mathematics competition held last term. These 
students were placed in the top 3% for Year7 and 8 
and top 5% for Years 9 and 10. Of the 480 students 
who sat the test, a further 133 were awarded 
Distinctions for their efforts. 

Congratulations to: 

• Chun-Ta Wu (Year 8) who will be representing 
NSW to play in Australian Schools Under 15 Golf 
Championship. He was selected as part of the 
NSW state team.  
 

In this regular feature, we like to recognize students 
who have achieved highly in school and community 
events, competitions and activities. Demonstrations 
of the school ethos of academic excellence, personal 
best and giving back to the community deserve to be 
recognized. Parents are welcome to phone or email 
the school any achievements that we may not be 
aware of, for inclusion in The Weekly Pines. 

Cath Whalan 
Principal 

 
 
 

HSC Visual Art Body of Works  
 

Harry Peters “The Sublime”, 
Photomedia, 9 works (7 displayed) 



 

  

Hayley Gayfer – “Marine Morte”, Drawing – 4 x digital artworks 

Chelsea Liu 
“Reflections of 
Inner Turmoil” 
Painting, 3 works 

Moe Iwasawa, “Arch Modernist”, Designed Objects, 10 works (6 displayed) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HSC Design & Technology - Shape Nominees 

Kelly Walters (Mackellar Girls Campus, Cross Campus Student – 
Smart First Aid Kit for Non-Patrolled Beaches 

Luke Nelson – Compact Skateboard 

Kaya Vuletic, “RetroPerspective”,  
9 works (6 displayed) 

9mm framed edge Strip over the middle of the doors 



 

From the Deputies 
The Power of a Project 

On the first weekend of this term, Fergus Clarkson 
performed as a featured artist at the Australian 
Poetry Slam National Final. Poetry slam is a 
competition arts event, in which poets perform 
spoken word poetry before a live audience and a 
panel of judges. Fergus stated that ‘getting to 
perform at the Opera House has been a dream of 
mine for a while and seeing it finally come to fruition 
was brilliant. I performed really well and it was a 
great feeling to be able to comfortably share the 
stage with some of the best spoken-word artists in 
the country’.  

This fantastic achievement is not only testament to 
Fergus’ own abilities, but also the benefits of 
authentic ‘real-world’ learning experiences offered 
through the Project Based Learning (PBL) model. This 
is why our school runs PBL programs such as Praxis 
and the Independent Learning Project (ILP) in junior 
years. Fergus’ own journey to the stage of the Opera 
House started in a classroom last year – when he 
focused his ILP on the development of his poetry and 
performance skills for the sake of spreading a social 
justice message. He had started his project with the 
inquiry question ‘how can I raise awareness about 
climate change through poetry?’. By August he had 
competed in the NSW Poetry Slam State Final, and in 
November he featured on national news broadcasts 
performing his poetry in front of over a thousand 
people at the Strike 4 Climate Action rally in Martin 
place. Fergus also started our school Poetry Club 
that meets each week and is going strong – building 
the passion for spoken-word amongst students 
across all years.  

Would Fergus been able to achieve all this without 
the ILP program? Most likely, but it would be 
satisfying to think that the ILP provided him with a 
greater opportunity to follow his passion, find 
inspiration, shape his ‘product’ and adapt to the 
challenges he faced in producing it. Such programs 
enable staff to transcend the traditional models of 
teachers as transmitters of content; to facilitators of 
such authentic learning experiences. After all, the 
worst thing you can do for a clever student is get in 
their way.  

Alex Newcomb – DP Year 7, 9 & 11 
Kathy O’Sullivan – DP Year 8, 10 & 12 

CAPA Exhibition 
27-29 November 

Wednesday 27/11, 3-7pm 
Thursday 28/11, 9-4pm 
Friday 29/11, 9-4pm 

Featuring artworks from Year 7-10. 

Highlights include: Year 8 beach paintings 
accompanied by soundscapes, produced in Music as 
part of a cross-curricular task (all artworks and music 
will be displayed). Parents and students will be able 
to listen to the soundscapes by downloading 
Soundcloud. 

Also on display are Year 9 and 10 Visual Arts body of 
works and a number of Year 7 paintings and 
sculptures. 

A selection of artwork that will 
be exhibited: Year 8 top left, 
Year 9 bottom left and Year 10 
above. 



 

Archibull 
The NBSC Manly Campus Archibull submission 
missed out on a trophy but did however receive 3 
Awards: People’s Choice, Best Blog and Best 
Animation.  

Go team! We will be aiming for a trophy next year.  

Kate Munro 
HT Secondary Studies 

Help Needed for Year 12 
Design & Technology  

2020 Year 12 Design and Technology students need 
your expertise. 

We need individuals who have experience with 
prosthetics or health professional working with 
prosthetics, someone involved in transport industry 
systems, and a sound designer to provide feedback 
to Year 12 Design and Technology students. 

If you can help please contact Kate Farrow on 
kate.farrow@det.nsw.edu.au 

Music Incursions in Term 4 
The vocal ensembles had an incursion in Week 3 to 
dedicate significant time to some difficult repertoire 
which was commissioned, thanks to Melbourne 
musician Jessica Joan Graham. The vocal ensemble is 
currently working on a mash up of two songs from 
the hit musical ‘Hamilton’ and Tides is undertaking 
Dvorak’s famous aria ‘Song to the Moon’. 

On 11 November, the Year 10 students who are 
undertaking senior music participated in a 
masterclass with composer / performer / actor / 
director / all around great teacher, Richard Fowler. 
He gave the students valuable advice on how to 
improve repertoire and technique as they started 
the transition to senior studies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucienne Herft 
CAPA - Music   

SAVE THE DATE 

NBSC Manly Campus 
Presentation Night 

Wednesday 11 December 2019 
6:45pm for a 7pm start 

at Freshwater Senior Campus 
Gymnasium 

Parents and Carers will be advised by email 
prior to Presentation Evening, if their child is 

receiving an award. Students receiving 
awards are required to wear full school 

uniform.  

mailto:kate.farrow@det.nsw.edu.au


 

Year 12 2020 History 
Extension 
Our enthusiastic Year 12 History Extension students 
attended an excursion in the city at the Sydney 
Living Museums (including The Mint and the State 
Library) on Friday 8 November. This annual event is 
designed to help students kick-start their major 
project, as well as provide advice, inspiration and 
much-needed guidance about how to engage in 
effective research.  

The keynote address was by Dr Paul Irish, author of 
Hidden in Plain View, about the history of Aboriginal 
people in coastal Sydney following colonisation, 
followed by panel discussion from working historians 
about their process. Students then attended a 
number of workshops and lectures on how to refine 
their research question and other valuable advice on 
how to link their project to the other components of 
the course.  

The day was capped off by a panel discussion with 
four students who excelled in the course last year, 
including our very own Louis Festa (G18) whose 
project essay on the Smithsonian Museum’s 
controversial Enola Gay exhibition was last years’ 
winner of the HTA’s American Studies prize.   

 

 

Overall it was a hugely worthwhile experience for 
History Extension students, who came away even 
more eager to get stuck into their projects. On a fun 
side note, we also happened to score the Student’s 
Lucky Door Prize AND the Teacher’s one!  

Ms Shannon 
HSIE 

Year 9 Camp 
Student Report 

Thanks to global warming and the scorching 
Australian summer/ spring, our campsite at Forster 
was completely on fire (maybe an exaggeration, but 
it was cancelled). However, a little determination 
from our legendary year advisor, Mr Crooks, resulted 
in a replacement camp five days later in Morisset. 
After a relatively short few hours of music, food and 
excitement, we stepped off the bus and into a world 
of high ropes, ping pong and dodgy camp food 
(which wasn’t that bad). Our group kicked off with 
sailing and kayaking; two hours of sore arms and 
capsizing into Lake Macquarie. Afterwards, we went 
back to camp for butter chicken and pasta, followed 
by ice cream. Then the real fun began…peer support 
training. Thankfully, we got chocolate milk and choc 
chip cookies afterwards to boost our energy levels 
for the most intense games of around-the-world 
ping pong. About half our year group surrounded a 
ping pong table, screaming and yelling so loud that 
the camp instructors were surely judging us - quite a 
highlight of this camp.  



 

After a very late night, we woke the next morning 
exhausted but ready for the day ahead. The day’s 
activities included Survivor, Leap of Faith and Giant 
Swing; challenges that relied completely on 
teamwork and courage. We all had so much fun 
getting dunked in smelly water, pushing our limits by 
jumping off a 9m pole and getting the worst wedgies 
while dropping and swinging from a height of 15m.  

That night, despite challenge night being planned, 
we were able to convince the teachers and camp 
instructors to change this to commando. Even 
though the teachers’ camo outfits paired with their 
water guns was to be highly commended, the 
ultimately superior students did win in the end. 
With, of course, another half hour of ping-pong, we 
all got into bed on a high, only to be woken again at 
6am the next day. The early start didn't sit well with 
some people, rolling out of bed 50 minutes after 
they were supposed to wake, however there wasn’t 
a moment to waste as we all wanted to make the 
most of our last day. With four pancakes drowned in 
maple syrup sitting happily in the stomach, we 
walked over to our last few activities; High Ropes 
and Dual Flying Fox. The last game in our activity 

group consisted of us, again, using teamwork to fit 
all 25 of us swinging from a rope onto a platform of 
only one square meter. Soon after that we had the 
last meal of camp and were packing buses to leave.  

It was so sad driving away from camp, but we all had 
an insanely amazing time, better than what most of 
us had expected. It was such a great way to release 
any tension and wrap up assessment period, as well 
as get to know one another better. So grateful and 
hoping for another experience like this again 
sometime in the future. 

Jenna Kim and Charley Camburn 

 

New NBSC Manly Campus 
School App  
A reminder that NBSC Manly Campus has updated to 
a new School App, School Enews. To download, 
please go to the App store and search for School 
Enews. Once you have downloaded the app, click on 
the + and type in NBSC Manly Campus, the select 
done.  
The App is a great way to keep connected with 
Manly Campus life.  
We encourage all families to download the App to 
have access to these facilities.   

Lost Property 
Lost property is located at the school office. 

If your child has lost an item or an article of clothing, 
please advise them to check lost property via the 
office.  

Clothing and other lost items that are labelled with 
your child’s name are able to be returned to your 
child easily. Unfortunately many lost items are not 
labelled and remain in lost property until claimed. 
Due to the quantity accumulated throughout the 
term, any unclaimed items at the end of term are 
donated to charity or disposed of.  

Currently in lost property: School clothes, plain 
clothes, lots of drink bottles, glasses, wallets, keys 
and trinkets.  



 

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORMS 

LOCATED NEAR THE CANTEEN 
Next open 

Thursday 21 November  
and Tuesday 10 December 

 8:15am-9:30am 
Coordinator Marg Martin - Please contact Marg if 

you would like to place an order 
margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

Donations of washed good quality uniforms are 
most welcome and can be left at the school 

office. Proceeds go to the P&C for school 
improvement projects. 

For second hand band blazers (buy & sell)  
contact Sarah Cole: sarahlcole24@gmail.com 

Upcoming Events 

School Spectacular 
22 & 23 November 
Matinee and Evening Performances 
Qudos Bank Arena, Sydney Olympic Park 

CAPA Exhibition 
27 – 29 November 
Wednesday 27th, 3-7pm 
Thursday 28th 9-4pm 
Friday 29th -9-4pm 

Featuring artworks from Year 7-10. 

 

Year 7  2020  
Orientation Day 

Tuesday 3 December 

9:30am 

For Year 7 2020 students and their 
parents/caregivers.  

New to Year 8-11  2020  
Orientation Day 

Wednesday 4 December 

9:30am 

For new to Manly Campus in Year 8-11 2020 
students and their parents/caregivers.  

 

  

Washed and pressed uniform donations, particularly smaller sizes, are needed and 
would be very much appreciated for our upcoming Orientation Day in December. 

Please drop off to the school office prior to 3/12.  

2020 Orientation Day  
– Help Required 
Manly Campus is excited to welcome the new 
cohort for 2020. Orientation day for Year 7 2020 
will be held on Tuesday 3 December and on 
Wednesday 4 December for new students in Year 
8-11 2020.  

To give our new students and their parents and 
caregivers a wonderful first welcome, we need 
your help!  If you can spare some time on either of 
the above mentioned mornings to help with 
setting up, serving morning tea or helping in the 
second hand uniform shop. Please contact our 
parent coordinator for this Olena on 
fiola2000@gmail.com 

 

mailto:margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au
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Year 12 Graduation 

Jazz Orchestra including graduating Year 12’s 
performed last week at the school’s Year 12 
Graduation ceremony.  They played 3 pieces 
including the theme tune to Rocky as the official 
party entered the room which brought a few wry 
smiles to theirs and the audience’s faces! 

Superb Soirée 

The annual String Soirée last Friday was a 
wonderful evening of music from our String 
Ensemble and Chamber Orchestra.   

The String Ensemble and Brian Buggy delighted the 
audience with a range of pieces from Mozart’s 
Eine Kleine Nachtmusik to a melody of American 
folk songs and an original piece, Integration 
Overture that Brian composed many years ago 
representing the challenge of combining a wind 
and strings ensemble into one cohesive group.  
Solo performances by Year 12 students Xianda Ren 
on violin and Elden Loomes on cello were also 
highlights of the evening. Chamber Orchestra, 
under the skilful direction of Elizabeth Scott, 
treated the audience to a performance of an entire 
symphony - Schubert’s Symphony No.3 followed 
by Toccata by Frescobaldi and concluding with a 
lively piece by Rimsky-Korsakov, Dance of the 
Tumblers.  It was a magical evening in a  
beautiful setting. 

The night was capped off with a fitting tribute by 
Cath Whalan to Brian Buggy, who is stepping down 
as String Ensemble Director at the end of the year 
and going back to retirement!  We are so very 

grateful for all that he has achieved with our 
strings program over the last 4 years and the 
incredible commitment and dedication he has 
shown to our players, writing and arranging pieces 
to ensure students are able to participate and 
perform no matter their experience or ability.  He 
was presented with a stunning bouquet of flowers, 
cufflinks, a mug and a huge cake!  Thankyou Brian 
from us all, we wish you well. 

Thank you also to Sally Matthews, our wonderful 
liaison, who organised the event, her daughter 
Millie, for producing the poster and program and 
to all the supportive strings parents and students 
for helping with the transport of equipment on the 
night.  

Congratulations and thanks to all!  

Jazz Night Out  

The families and friends of jazz band members at 
the Jazz Night Out were treated to a full evening of 
entertainment last Saturday at the Showroom at 
Dee Why RSL. One hundred jazz students from 
Years 7-12 in five jazz bands conducted by Craig 
Driscoll and guest musician and vocalist, Dane 
Laboyrie, created music that was energetic, 
fabulous and a whole lot of fun. Many of the tunes 
were jazz classics that had the crowd of all ages 
tapping their feet, singing and clapping along.  

The professionalism of the students was remarked 
on by many who found it hard to believe they 
were listening to school-age jazz performers. Dane 
Laboyrie performed a great set with Jazz Orchestra 
as well as jumping in to play trumpet at every 
opportunity with the other bands. Among the 
highlights was the amazing standard of the junior 
jazz bands and their vocalists (Isobel Young, Paulo 



 

Lieghio and Brandon Wu), the intermediate and 
senior bands and their vocalists (Sonakshi Sharda, 
Indi Pike and Aja Elshaikh) as well as the 
outstanding solos by Maia Hopf (alto saxophone), 
Jay Mendham (trumpet) and Adrian Wong 
(clarinet).  The finale pieces had all one hundred 
students playing and the parents cheering for 
more! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Craig for his inspiration and 
love of jazz at Manly Campus. It’s his favourite 
event of the year.  A special thank you to Mel 
Corner and Sarah Dowse for planning and 
coordinating the event, it really is a big 
undertaking. Thank you too to all families who 
assisted transporting gear to and from the venue. 

Covers Band Recording Session at TAFE 

The Covers Band, consisting of students from Years 
7-11, were given the wonderful opportunity of a 
professional recording session at TAFE St Leonard’s 
studios a couple of weeks ago.  For many of them, 
it was the first time they had been in such an 
environment which is so different to performing 
on stage.  The students thoroughly enjoyed the 
day and they have a follow up session on Friday 22 
November to finetune their performances.  All 
students will be given a copy of their recordings. 

Thank you to Craig for directing them and to Mel 
Corner and Jen Moran for transporting the 
students to and from the venue. 

Junior Band Tour (CB,SWB,SB) 
Monday 2 December – Thursday 5 December 
2019 Port Macquarie 

The details and forms were sent out this week.  
Forms are due back by Monday 25 November and 
payment by Thursday 28 November.  We thank 
you for attending to this promptly and if you were 
expecting a form and did not receive one please 
contact Steph Stoddard, 
bandmanagerbomc@gmail.com 

mailto:bandmanagerbomc@gmail.com


 

Semester 2 Fees Overdue 

Thank you to all families who have paid their fees.  
We would appreciate payment of any outstanding 
fees as soon as possible as they are now very 
overdue. 

If you need more time to pay, please contact the 
band treasurer:  
Jill Johnson treasurerbmsc@gmail.com 
 
AGM and Term 4 Band meeting, Monday 25 
November 8pm, library 

Come to the AGM on Monday to find out what’s 
happening with our band program and consider 
joining the friendly and enthusiastic group of 20+ 
parents who make up the band committee.  

The band committee is especially seeking the 
involvement of parents from the years 7-10 age 
groups as parents from senior years are moving 
on.  

We are especially looking for a secretary (to 
distribute agendas and take minutes once per 
term and participate in the band executive), and 
an assistant treasurer (to provide support to our 
band treasurer, Jill Johnson). 

Helping our Bands – a win/win! 

The band program thrives when good people like 
you help out.  

• Helping out is a fun and truly rewarding way to 
get to know the students, staff and parents.  

• There is a role to fit your work hours, skills and 
interests – some are regular throughout the 
year, others are short term.  

• Most band committee members are working 
parents so there is no expectation that you are 
free mid-week. The committee meets one 
night per term. 

• To find our more, email Band President Mel 
Corner at andyandmel@gmail.com 

Presentation Night 
Wednesday 11 December, Freshwater gym SWO 

Please note that Symphonic Wind Orchestra will 
be performing on Presentation Night (this is a 
change from Wind Ensemble as previously 
advised).   

The call sheet will be sent out nearer the time. 

Big Band Bash Christmas – Thursday  
12 December, Freshwater gym or Manly Quad 
(weather dependent) 

CONFIRMED DATE 

After many families informing us that Monday 16 
December was not possible, we have made the 
decision to keep the date as advertised.  

All ensembles play at this informal and fun end of 
year concert. All Manly Campus families and 
friends are invited to come along and enjoy the 
music and celebrate then end of another fantastic 
year for the Bands of Manly Campus. Please advise 
your band liaison if your child cannot attend for 
any unavoidable reason.  

Band Calendar 
Term Four 
 
AGM and Term 4 Band Meeting 

 Monday 25 November, Library, 8pm, all welcome 

Junior Band Tour  

Monday 2 – Thursday 5 December, Port Macquarie 
CB/SwB/SB 

Year 7 2020 Orientation Day 

Tuesday 3 December, Manly Campus hall- WE/SE 
Ensembles confirmed 

Presentation Night 

Wednesday 11 December, Freshwater gym SWO 
Change of Ensemble 

Big Band Bash Christmas 

Thursday 12 December, All Ensembles 
Freshwater gym or Manly Quad (weather 
dependent) Date confirmed 
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Term 4 Calendar 
Please check the dates closer to the event 

Week  7A 

25/11/2019 Year 10 Work Experience and 
Australian Business Week 

25/11/2019 NSW Health Youth Forum, Year 8G 

25/11/2019 Band Meeting - T4 & AGM, 8pm in 
the library, all welcome  

27/11/2019-
29/11/2019 

VA exhibition - see note in TWP for 
exhibition times 

28/11/2019 Year 9 New Peer Support Leaders  
Training, P4  

2/12/2019-
5/11/2019 Junior Band Tour  CB, SwB, SB 

Week 8B 

2/12/2019 School Orientation Guide Training, 
P4  

2/12/2019 Year 9 Premiers Sporting Challenge 
Leading with Action 

3/12/2019 Year 7 2020 Orientation Day 
4/12/2019 SNPS Dance Audition - Hall, 4-6pm 

4/12/2019 New Year 8 -11 2020 students 
orientation 

4/12/2019 P&C Meeting, 7pm in the library, all 
welcome 

6/12/2019 Curiosity Con, all day 
Week 9A 

9/12/2019 Year 8 Science Incursion (Mining) 
9/12/2019-
10/12/2019 

Dance Showcase, 7pm in the 
Performance Space 

10/12/2019 Chrismanly, SRC organised event 

11/12/2019 
Presentation Night, 7pm in the 
Freshwater Senior Campus 
Gymnasium 

12/12/2019 Year 8 Shakespeare festival, 6:30pm 
12/12/2019 Big Band Bash 

13/12/2019-
17/12/2019 

Duke of Ed Gold Qualifying, 4 day, 3 
night expedition 

13/12/2019 Debating gala day TBC Year 7 and 8 
Week 10B 
17/12/2019 HSC and ATAR Results 
17/12/2019 Year 7-10 Activity Day 
18/12/2019 Last day of Term 4 for students 

18/12/2019 HSC Celebration Morning Tea, 11am 
in the library 

Term 1 2020 Calendar 
Please check the dates closer to the event 

Week 1B 
28/11/2019 Staff Development Day 

29/01/2020 Year 7, 11 and 12 return to school as 
well as Peer Support Leaders 

29/01/2020-
31/1/2020 Year 7 Orientation week 

30/01/2020 Year 8, 9 and 10 return to school 

31/01/2020 Year 8-12 Band Auditions - during 
Week 1/2 

 

The next edition of The Weekly Pines 
will be on Friday 6 December 



BOOK FAIR
GIANT

Brookvale
St Augustine’s College

Federal Parade

November 22-24 
Friday 2-8

Saturday 9-5
Sunday 9-2
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	Junior Band Tour (CB,SWB,SB) Monday 2 December – Thursday 5 December 2019 Port Macquarie
	Semester 2 Fees Overdue
	AGM and Term 4 Band meeting, Monday 25 November 8pm, library
	Helping our Bands – a win/win!
	Presentation Night Wednesday 11 December, Freshwater gym SWO
	Big Band Bash Christmas – Thursday  12 December, Freshwater gym or Manly Quad (weather dependent)
	CONFIRMED DATE

	2020 Orientation Day  – Help Required
	Term Four
	AGM and Term 4 Band Meeting
	Junior Band Tour
	Year 7 2020 Orientation Day
	Presentation Night
	Big Band Bash Christmas

	Term 4 Calendar
	Term 1 2020 Calendar



